
 

 

 

MINUTES 

PARKS & RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 

January 13, 2016 

 

 

The Parks and Recreation Advisory Board met on Wednesday, January 13, 2016 at the 

Recreation Center with the meeting being called to order at 6:40pm by Larry Katzer. 

  

Members in attendance were Larry Katzer, Sandie Fritz and Helen Norman.  Others 

present:  Joyce Martin, City Manager and Phil Bures, Parks and Recreation Director.  

Absent: Rev. Phil Rhodes, Ben Tush, Amy Wettstein and Lynn Wilson. 

  

RECREATION FINANCIAL REPORT 

 

Recreation Center records show good membership and the recreation center overall is 

doing well. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Phil Bures reported on the following new business: 

 

A.   Review of 2015 

 Sports – Numbers are about the same.  Football and soccer numbers are 

up a little. 

 Pool revenue was down this year with the pool being closed for repairs.  

Replaced the chemical system for less hand on maintenance. 

 New concession stand is still under construction. 

 Zumba needs an instructor for next session. 

 

B. What’s New 

  Butterfly  - bench is order to complete project 

 Looking at adding more camping spots at the North Lake.  Rough 

drawings were displayed for possible camping on West side by closed 

shelter house.  Getting cost estimates.  The present camping sites on the 

East side of the lake currently has 14 hookups and 11 hookups on North 

end of the lake.  Also looking at adding more at the reservoir. 

 

 



 

C. Frisbee Golf Course 

 Looking at developing a course at the North Lake.  Phil is getting more 

information.  Maybe have GAPP to paint boxes for the course.  More 

information will be provided is a couple of months. 

  

D.  Other New Business 

 

 Replace backstop on the Legion Field. 

 Football field will be used for soccer field 

 Notified that the Blue Chip Grant of $2500 will be received at KRPA 

Conference.  Using the grant for equipment purchases. 

 Amy Wettstein is resigning from her position on the advisory board.  Need 

someone for her replacement.  Also Joyce and Phil will look at the terms 

of the remaining board members. 

     

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Pickle Ball regulation lines painted on the tennis court is done.   

 

Next meeting is March 9th at 6:30pm at the Rec Center. 

 

Adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Helen Norman, Secretary 


